

JULY 2008 PROGRAMS

JULY 6 "THE RISING OF THE WOMEN"

Local activist and former city and county commissioner Karen McCullough will share the story of the passage of the 19th amendment to the Constitution in 1920, which gave women the right to vote. Convener/contact is *Brice Hobrock* at *776-3175* or hobrock@ksu.edu

JULY 13 "PERSONAL RELIGIOUS JOURNEYS"

Courtney Markle and Jason Maseberg-Tomlinson will provide the latest installment in the series of Sunday morning programs sharing the paths that have brought members to the Fellowship. Contact/convener is *Barbara Bascom* at *537-1132* or bbbascom@sbcglobal.net

JULY 20 "GIVE PEACE A CHANCE"

Jay Ham, Ana Franklin, and Christopher Renner--with the support of the UUFM Women's Chorus--will provide perspectives on the place of "peace" in their lives. Convener/contact is *Michael Oldfather* at *537-3738* or mou812@ksu.edu

JULY 27 "A STREET WITH NO NAME"

We will be joined by Margo Kren. Margo taught at the Jilin College of Art in Changchun, China, in 2005. During that time, as an art project of her own, she shot two or three rolls of film a day from her apartment window of the street scene below. She photographed some of the people she came to know "one by one, hoping to get at the essence--a distillation of what I felt was the China that I grew to know." Margo, Professor Emerita of Art at KSU and a distinguished artist with an international reputation is a longtime friend of the Fellowship. Contact/Convener will be *Charley Kempthorne* at *539-7344* or charley@thelifestoryinstitute.com



UUFM is a WELCOMING CONGREGATION

Learn more about the Welcoming Congregation initiative at www.uua.org/visitors/justicediversity/6252.shtml

UU FELLOWSHIP OF MANHATTAN

PO Box 910 Manhattan, KS 66505

UUFM OFFICE: (785) 537-2349

www.uufm.net

REV MICHAEL NELSON, minister (913) 961-2626 minister@uufm.net

ELKE LORENZ, Executive Board Chair (785) 539-3527 ellorenz@uufm.net

SUNDAY SERVICES
begin at 10:45 AM
at the Fellowship building
located at 481 ZEANDALE ROAD

INSIDE THIS ISSUE PAGE Michael's Musings 2 Minister's Schedule 2 UU Flood Relief Fund 2 RE / Youth Activities 3 Activities and Events 4 Social Action 5 Volunteer Opportunities 5 Words from Our Chair 6 Board meeting 6 Council of Committees Report 6 Administrator's Schedule 7 Coffee Providers and Greeters 7 Member Info / Subscriptions 7 Updated "Quick Contact" List 8 July Calendar 9

FAMILY POTLUCK PICNIC

Everyone is invited to the Fellowship's annual Summertime Family Potluck Picnic on Saturday, **August 2**, from 5 to 8 pm, at Point Pavilion in Manhattan City Park. The pool, playground, and volleyball court are nearby, and a grill will be available. Bring a dish to share, lawn chairs and table service. Drinks will be provided. Learn more from Barbara Hacker, 587-8002, or Shirley Hobrock, shirleyjhobrock@hotmail.com

"The great end in religious instruction is not to stamp our minds upon the young, but to stir up their own; not to give them a definite amount of knowledge, but to inspire a fervent love of truth; not to form an outward regularity, but to touch inward springs ... "-- William Ellery Channing



As we explore hiring a Director of Religious Education for our Fellowship, many of the skills and qualities we want in the person we will hire are obvious. We wouldn't want someone unable to give a distressed child comfort or to dismiss a question

about Jesus, humanism, or Islam. Of course, charm is charming as long as it is genuine; the same for kindness and cheer. Falseness is like mold. It tends to creep into everything connected to it and emit its rotting smell. An aptitude for organizing volunteers, materials, curriculum, long range planning ... well, these are top tier requirements.

I've been wondering how we value the capacity for vision in a DRE--a keenness for seeing throughout all the structuring of a program how what they do gives life to our UU seven principles. How does the DRE promote this through their work and presence in the life of the Fellowship, the southern cluster of the Prairie Star district, and all the districts that form the Unitarian Universalist Association?

If we want our children's lives to be centered in UU progressive religious values that nurture and heal our world, the DRE's vision and their ability to make it kinetic becomes vital. Another aspect of vision is a willingness to appropriately challenge the congregation to expand their own vision; to extend beyond what we think this community can accomplish if love centers the quest.

No one wants a Hallmark version of love. If it doesn't encourage good works--the creation of beauty and tenderness where ugliness and brutality dominate--then love is just a vacuous word. Love intelligently applied can transform a predatory culture into one where altruism prevails.

Who knows? It may come down to how much this person likes to play ping-pong or recite nursery rhymes in Middle English. What will tip someone into the "yes category" is hard to know. Certainly it will be a unique mix of qualities, skills, aspirations ... As long as the DRE Search Committee is visionary and enjoys the search, we will arrive at a place where we know that this is the person we not only want, but also need!

Michael

Michael Nelson's Schedule

In July, Reverend Michael Nelson will be available in the Fellowship office on:

Wednesday, July 2 - 2 to 4 pm Monday, July 7 - 4 to 7 pm Tuesday, July 8 - 1 to 3 pm Monday, July 14 - 2 to 4 pm Wednesday, July 16 - 1 to 3 pm

July 20 through August 17, Michael will be on study leave, and available for emergencies only.

During office hours, call Michael at the Fellowship at 537-2349. Meetings may be arranged at times other than posted office hours. Contact Michael at (913) 961-2626 or minister@uufm.net to make arrangements.

UU Flood Relief

The Prairie Star District Board has created a fund to assist Unitarian Universalists whose homes are damaged or destroyed or whose livelihood was affected, as well as UU congregations that have been impacted by the recent Midwest flooding. People who wish to contribute may do so in one of two ways:

- Online at www.psduua.org/News/MidwesternFlooding
- By sending a check made out to "Prairie Star District" with "flood relief" in the memo line to the PSD office:

Prairie Star District Flood Relief 122 W Franklin Avenue #303 Minneapolis, MN 55404

Thank you for your generosity. Check the PSD web site often for updates on how the flooding is affecting UU families.

UU WORLD TRAVELERS ...

An exciting itinerary awaits students in July !!!

JULY 6 - PUERTO RICO, with Kathleen Oldfather

JULY 13 - CHACO CANYON, NEW MEXICO, with Tom and Monta Manney

JULY 20 - INTO THE WOODS, a Thoreau recap and **overnight camping** with Carolyn Ferguson

JULY 27 - OREGON, with Mike Bonella



Our popular summer curriculum, "UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST WORLD TRAVELERS," continues this month, as students "tour" a different UU related "location" each Sunday. With the help of "tour guides" the children learn about that location's culture, religions, and UU history; and engage in related activities. To learn how you can contribute to youth religious education at UUFM, or for more information on our youth programs, ask our RE Committee chair *Sandy Nelson* at *341-0135* or sandralounelson@yahoo.com



On Sunday night, **July 20**, RE students will continue exploration of Scott Tanona's June 29 tour of the life of Henry David Thoreau, as we camp out overnight near our own version of Walden Pond. Details will be sent home with students over the coming weeks. For more information, contact Carolyn Ferguson at 776-6495 or ferg@ksu.edu, or Sandy Nelson at 341-0135 or sandralounelson@yahoo.com

Youth Choir

The UUFM Youth Choir, directed by Sarah Nuss-Warren and Kris Cervantes, rehearses before the morning service on the first and third Sundays of each month, from 10:15 to 10:40 am, in the old sanctuary. In July, the choir will rehearse only once on Sunday **July 20**, at 10:15 am. All kids and youth are invited to join in our song. Contact *Sarah* at *537-3586* or nusswarr@gmail.com to learn more.



Finger painting by Carolyn

SPECIAL RE FUNDING

The Shanteau Family has asked that Memorial Gifts given to UUFM to honor Doreen Shanteau go toward the Special RE Fund. Doreen was so supportive of hiring a DRE that while in the hospital, she made sure she had an absentee ballot allowing her to vote at the meeting when the hiring of a DRE was approved.

The Special RE fund was started in May to help cover some of the costs of hiring and maintaining an RE Director. In addition to memorial contributions, other generous donations have been made to this Special RE fund during the May and the fund is now at \$2,185 (as of June 3, 2008). A goal of \$20,000 was set at the 2008 Annual Meeting. Thank you to everyone who has offered their effort, support, and financial contributions to this important milestone in our Fellowship's growth! Learn more about the Special RE Fund from Kathleen Oldfather at 537-3738 or koldfather@yahoo.com

STUDENT ART

Fellowship members, friends, and visitors are invited to view the ever-changing display of vibrant student artwork in the RE rooms, and in the hallway leading to the old sanctuary. Let's support the budding creativity in our midst!

JULY ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS

The **Men's Lunch** meets EVERY WEDNESDAY, at 12 noon, in the old sanctuary. Bring a desire for stimulating conversation and a sack lunch for yourself. Contact Jack Warren at 539-4073 or jomega@ksu.edu, or Charley Kempthorne at 564-1118 or charley@thelifestoryinstitute.com

The **EAT 'N' WRITE** memoir-writing workshop meets Monday, JULY 7, and JULY 21, at 11:30 am in the old sanctuary. Bring your lunch and your writing tools! Learn more from Barbara Bascom at 537-1132 or bbbascom@sbcqlobal.net

The **Women's Lunch Group** meets Wednesday, JULY 9, at 12 noon, at Aroy Thai Cuisine, 3003 Anderson Avenue, east of Alco. All interested Fellowship members, friends, and their guests are invited! Contact Florence Schwab at 539-0976 or fschwab@cox.net, to learn more.

The **UU Drum CIRCLE** meets on Friday, JULY 11, at 7 pm, around the fire pit weather permitting. In case of rain, the circle will gather in the Fellowship's new sanctuary. Members, friends, and guests of all ages are invited to drum with us. We've enjoyed honoring special instruments people brought the last couple times and would do it again for those who couldn't make it or if other instruments needed honoring. Plenty of instruments will be available, if you're unable to bring your own. Learn more from Pat Embers at 539-2819 or embers1@cox.net

The **ADULT DISCUSSION** forum meets on Sunday, JULY 13 and JULY 27, at 9:30 am, in the large RE room. All are welcome to join in the lively and varied discussion. To learn more, contact Jim Bascom at 537-1132 or ifbascom@sbcqlobal.net

Join us for **THIRD THURSDAY SUPPER** on JULY 17, at 6:30 pm, in the old sanctuary. You may bring food to share, but it's not required. Bring your smile, family, friends, and guests, and let Michael Nelson and Susan Turner take care of dinner! Contact Susan at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net

We'll take a break from our bimonthly **MEDITATION** sessions over the summer. Meditation practice will resume on the first and third Thursdays in September, at 5:30 pm, in the new sanctuary. Learn more from Michael Nelson at 537-2349 or minister@uufm.net

The **Book Discussion Group** will meet on Wednesday, JULY 30. This month, participants may read any book by Nevada Barr featuring her character Anna Pigeon, the National Park Ranger. We will discuss the way the author gets her out of her dilemmas and her treatment of the women characters in the books. All members and friends interested in reading and discussion are invited. Time and location will be announced in the Sunday morning program guides, or contact Harriette Janke at 539-0865 or ahjanke@sbcglobal.net to learn more.

SALAD SUNDAY

Following the service on Sunday, JULY 13, members and friends are invited to bring your favorite salad recipe to share during coffee time. Use your creativity. Lettuce is not required for a dish to qualify as a salad, although fresh garden greens are always a real treat this time of year. Learn more from Terri Franz, 537-2291 or terrijfranz@sbcglobal.net



ANNUAL UUFM MUSICALE

The seventh annual UUFM Musicale will be held on Sunday, **August 24**, at 10:45 am. Musicians who have participated in the past, and those who would like to join in for the first time, are invited to perform their musical numbers for an eager and awaiting music-loving audience. Members and friends who are interested in sharing their musical talents are asked to contact our Music Committee chair Pat Embers at 539-2819 or embers1@cox.net

VOLUNTEER AND SOCIAL ACTION OPPORTUNITIES

Looking for a way to volunteer at the Fellowship, but just don't have much time to spare? Sunday **COFFEE PROVIDERS** work with at least one other volunteer following the Sunday morning service to make coffee, beverages, and serve a simple snack. A sign up sheet is provided in the kitchen, and you may choose any open date that fits your schedule. Contact Betty Banner at 776-1887 or bettybanner@gmail.com

This month, Fellowship volunteers will prepare and serve **Happy KITCHEN COM-MUNITY BREAKFASTS** on Friday, JULY 11, JULY 25, at St Paul's Episcopal Church. **VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED.** The meal is free and all are invited to join us for good food and fellowship. Of course, donations are welcome. Contact Anne Marchin at 539-3026 or annemarchin22@hotmail.com

Fellowship volunteers periodically deliver government food commodities to individuals unable to pick them up from **FLINT-HILLS BREADBASKET**. If you can share two hours of your time during an upcoming delivery, it would make a world of difference to someone. For more information, contact Pat Weisenburger at 539-4711 or patw@ksu.edu

GREETERS share a smile as folks arrive on Sunday morning, encourage visitors to sign our guest book, answer questions, and help to create a warm and welcoming atmosphere at UUFM. Contact Welcoming Committee co-chairs Mary Westfall at 539-5397 or westyks@hotmail.com, or Cathy Hedge at 537-1101 or cjhedgewriter@yahoo.ca

The Manhattan Alliance for Peace and Justice (MAPJ) continues weekly **ANTI-WAR DEMON-STRATIONS** on Wednesday afternoons, from 4:30 to 5:30 pm, in Triangle Park, at the corner of Bluemont and Manhattan Avenue, in Aggieville. Please contact Anne Cowan at 537-2025 or anne_cowan@sbcglobal.net to learn more.

HELPING HANDS SUNDAY

On JULY 13, our Helping Hands Sunday beneficiary will be

MANHATTAN DAYCARE, a local center providing childcare on a flexible fee schedule for families of all income levels. Manhattan Day Care's teachers are college educated, and provide a healthy, caring, multi-cultural environment, focused on early childhood enrichment such as creative art and play, literacy preparation, and healthy physical activity, as well as family oriented education and services. Learn more at www.daycare.mahattanks.org

All cash contributions and checks placed in the offering basket on the second Sunday of the month will go to the Helping Hands Sunday beneficiary, unless otherwise indicated. Write "UUFM" on the memo line of your check to indicate contributions NOT intended for the beneficiary. All checks should be made out to UUFM.

On Sunday, June 8, we raised \$387 as we passed the plate in support of Shepherd's Crossing. The Social Action Committee thanks members and friends for your generous contributions!!! To learn more, contact our Helping Hands Sunday coordinator Yvonne Lacy at 539-4404 or yvcq67lacy@sbcglobal.net

EQUAL EXCHANGE COFFEE

Equal Exchange products directly support a better life for farmers and farm workers in the developing world through fair prices, community development, and environmental stewardship. Through Fair Trade, small farmer organizations market their own harvests through direct, long-term contracts with international buyers, learn how to manage their businesses and compete in the global marketplace.

Fair Trade products are offered for purchase at the Fellowship following Sunday programs. Regular, decaf, whole bean, and ground coffees, as well as chocolate, and tea are available. Special orders can be taken. To learn more about Fair Trade certification, or to purchase Fair Trade products, contact Anne Cowan at 537-2025 or anne_cowan@sbcglobal.net or ask her on Sunday mornings. More information is available at www.equalexchange.com



The month of June went by very quickly. We had our Board meeting on June 12th. Dick Beeman was voted unanimously onto the Board as a Member-at-large. He will serve one year to replace Terrie Becerra (formerly Terrie Clark) who is

unable to serve this year. Dick will be a great addition to the board and we thank him for his willingness to serve.

The Board voted unanimously to go ahead with the DRE search as discussed in previous meetings and approved by the membership during the Annual Meeting in April. We discussed the draft of a DRE job description at length and will continue this discussion in July. During the July Board meeting, we will also decide on the DRE Search Committee. We need your help with this and ask that you nominate a Fellowship member who you think is especially qualified to serve on the DRE search committee. Self-nominations are welcome. We need your nominations for this task force before the next Board meeting on July 7. The July meeting will not be on the regularly scheduled 2nd Thursday, but instead on Monday, July 7, because Terri Franz, our Secretary, and I will leave for a trip to Germany, Austria, and Switzerland on the 9th.

The August meeting will then again be on the 2nd Thursday.

During the annual Board retreat on June 14 we came together to share our vision for the Fellowship and to set priorities for this year. As stated above the DRE is high on the list of priorities, but we also want to work on strategies to increase our membership, continue to increase communication across the fellowship and committees, work on a five year plan with Long Range Planning under the leadership of Brice Hobrock, continue working on broadening our leadership base, and continue our congregational assessment in collaboration with the Committee on Ministry, to name just some of our goals.

The Council of Committees had its first meeting for the year on June 17. Dale Askey, Council of Committee Chair and Executive Board Chair-elect, led the meeting and many committee chairs shared their plans for the year. What an awesome group to work with!

On behalf of the Board and the Finance Committee a

huge "thank you" to all who submitted pledges of support to the Fellowship. We had an excellent pledge drive. However, we have not reached our goal quite yet and would like to ask members and friends who have not submitted a pledge yet to consider doing so. Pledges can be submitted directly to Mark Mayfield, our Treasurer, or Kathleen Oldfather, our bookkeeper.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns and have a wonderful month of July!

Elke Lorenz

UUFM Executive Board Chair

Contact Elke at 539-3527 or ellorenz@uufm.net

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

The Executive Board will meet on Monday, JULY 7, at 7 pm in the old sanctuary. Members and friends of the Fellowship are welcome and encouraged to attend. To learn more, contact Executive Board Chair Elke Lorenz at 539-3527 or ellorenz@uufm.net

COUNCIL OF COMMITTEES MEETING

Council of Committees chair and UUFM Chair-elect Dale Askey reports:

The Council of Committees met on June 17, 2008. We had many people sign up this year to serve on committees, and most now have a full complement. Many of the new committee members are also new to the Fellowship, and it is good to see so many stepping into more active roles in building the Fellowship.

At the meeting, the chairs reported on their first meetings. It's impressive how many people devote so much energy to the committees. While it would be difficult to summarize all of the reports, I offer the following highlights and details:

- MEMBERSHIP AND WELCOMING: Planned the recent new member picnic, which was a smashing success.
- MUSIC: Planning the UU Musicale slated for August 24.
- SOCIAL: Considering a craft day once a month during the winter.
- LONG RANGE PLANNING: Given the recent tornado, the need for a disaster plan was made all the more clear, something this committee will take on this year.

That's a very small sampling of everything that is going on. I would encourage anyone interested in serving on a committee or in knowing more about the work of a committee to contact the chair(s). Many, many thanks to everyone for their contributions.



SUNDAY COFFEE PROVIDERS

July 6: S Nuss-Warren / C Nakamura

July 13: Dick and Sylvia Beeman

July 20: Tom and Glenda Phillips

July 29: A Collins / J Hulbert / B Hacker

THANK YOU to our refreshment providers! Volunteers make coffee, serve a simple snack, and clean up afterwards. A sign up sheet is posted on the bulletin board in the kitchen. To learn more, contact Betty Banner at 776-1887 or bettybanner@gmail.com, or Gwen Geiselman at 776-4505. *Bring a salad to share on Salad Sunday, July 13!*

Administrator's Schedule

In July, Susan Turner will be available in the Fellowship office on:

Tuesday, July 1 - 12 to 5 pm
Monday, July 14 - 3 to 5 pm
Tuesday, July 15 - 12 to 5 pm
Thursday, July 17 - 4 to 9 pm
Thursday, July 24 - 12 to 5 pm
Saturday, July 26 - 11 am to 6 pm
Monday, July 28 - 3 to 5 pm
Tuesday, July 29 - 12 to 5 pm
Thursday, July 31 - 12 to 5 pm

Sue will be using some accumulated vacation time July 2 thru July 15. During this time, contact Sue regarding *urgent* matters at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net. Call her at *537-2349* during office hours, or drop by the office.

SUNDAY MORNING GREETERS

July 6: June and Charley Kempthorne

July 13: Anne Marchin

July 20: Yvonne Lacy

July 29: Kathleen Oldfather

Sunday greeters provide an invaluable service to the Fellowship by sharing a smile, encouraging visitors to sign our guest book, and creating a warm and welcoming atmosphere. To learn more, ask Mary Westfall at 539-5397 or westyks@interkan.net

HELPFUL INFORMATION FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS

Contact Fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net to **UPDATE YOUR MAILING**, **PHONE**, or **EMAIL** information, or to cancel your subscription to this newsletter. Members and friends may also reach Susan during her posted office hours (seen at left) at 537-2349.

If you have been considering **BECOMING A MEMBER** of UUFM, please contact our Welcoming and Membership Committee co-chairs, Mary Westfall at 539-5397 or westyks@hotmail.com, or Cathy Hedge at 537-1101 or cjhedgewriter@yahoo.ca, for information and assistance.

Fellowship members may receive the UUA magazine **UU WORLD**, without cost. Contact Fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net. UU World may be viewed online at **www.uuworld.org**

Join in email discussions of interest to Fellowship members and friends on our **EMAIL LIST SERV**. List serv members may choose to receive each message individually; as one daily "digest;" or check messages by logging into our list serv web site. Contact list serv moderator Ruth Welti at welti@ksu.edu to subscribe.

UUFM bookkeeper Kathleen Oldfather announces **ELECTRONIC PAYMENT** of your pledge contribution will be available within the next month. If you wish, pledge installments can be debited automatically from your checking or savings account on a weekly, bi-weekly, or monthly basis. There is no cost for this service. Learn more about the new e-payment option from Kathleen at 537-3738 or koldfather@yahoo.com

SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS

Contact Marolyn Caldwell at 776-4862 or marolync@flinthills.com by 12 noon, on Friday, with announcements of interest to Fellowship members and friends for inclusion in the Sunday program guide. Remember to check the program guide each week for announcements of upcoming activities and events.

CARING FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS

If you could use a hand, or if you know members or friends who are experiencing life challenges, and would appreciate assistance, please let our Caring Committee know. Contact Caring Committee co-chairs Yvonne Lacy at 539-4404 or yvcq67lacy@sbcglobal.net, or Barbara Hacker at 587-8002.

BUILDING USE AND SCHEDULING

Please check with Susan Turner to be sure your desired date is available before finalizing plans for committee meetings, Fellowship activities, or private events that will be held in the Fellowship building. To confirm building availability and schedule your activity, or for more information, contact Sue at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net

AUGUST NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

The deadline for submissions to the August newsletter will be Tuesday, **JULY 15**. Please send news, meetings, announcements, and events to Susan Turner at 539-3272 or office@uufm.net

UUFM QUICK CONTACTS June 1, 2008 thru May 31, 2009 (updated 6/26/2008)

REVEREND MICHAEL NELSON	minister Quufm net
UUFM OFFICE, Susan Turner, administrator	537-2349 office@uufm.net
EXECUTIVE BOARD Officers	
CHAIR, Elke Lorenz	539 - 3527 ellorenz@uufm.net
CHAIR-ELECT and COUNCIL OF COMMITTEES chair, Dale Askey	537 - 1272
TREASURER and FINANCE Committee chair, Mark Mayfield	dsa06513@gmail.com 776-6495
SECRETARY, Terri Franz	ferguson_mayfield@mac.com 537 -2291
MEMBER-AT-LARGE, Anne Cowan	terrijfranz@sbcglobal.net 537 -2025
MEMBER-AT-LARGE, Dick Beeman	anne_cowan@sbcglobal.net
IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR and Nominating Committee chair, Eric Banner	rhaaman@cov nat
IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR and NOMINATING Committee Chair, Life Daniel	banner.eric@gmail.com
FELLOWSHIP CONTACTS PROGRAM, Scott Tanona, co-chair	537- 6208
Alley Stoughton, co-chair	stanona@sbcglobal.net
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION, Sandy Nelson	stough@cis.ksu.edu
FACILITIES, Mark Moser	sandralounelson@yahoo.com
Tom Manney, building maintenance	mark@grapeviner.com
	tmannev@ksu.edu
Sylvia Beeman, grounds	sbeewoman@hotmail.com
BOOKKEEPER, Kathleen Oldfather	koldfather@vahoo.com
COMMITTEE ON MINISTRY, Pat Embers, co-chair	embers1@cox net
Emily Ragan, co-chair	eragan@ksu.edu
MEMBERSHIP AND WELCOMING, Mary Westfall, co-chair	539- 5397 westyks@hotmail.com
Cathy Hedge, co-chair	537 - 1101 cihedaewriter@vahoo.ca
SOCIAL ACTION, Pat Weisenburger (also Breadbasket delivery coordinator)	539- 4711 socialiustice@uufm.net
Anne Marchin, Happy Kitchen community breakfast coordinator	annemarchina Ahotmail com
WELCOMING CONGREGATION, Charles Dedmon, co-chair	(785) 765-3650
Aaron Ford, co-chair	(785) 257-3296 alford@tctelco.net
COMMUNICATIONS (web, publicity), Dan Swenson	537- 4733
SOCIAL EVENTS, Barbara Bascom, co-chair	swenson@ksu.edu 537 - 1132 bbbascom@sbcglobal.net
Courtney Markle, co-chair	
LONG-RANGE PLANNING, Brice Hobrock	clmarkle@hotmail.com 776- 3175
CARING, Barbara Hacker, co-chair	hobrock@ksu.edu 587-8002
Yvonne Lacy, co-chair	
SUNDAY REFRESHMENTS, Gwen Geiselman, co- coordinator	yvcq67lacy@sbcglobal.net 776-4505
Betty Banner, co- coordinator	776-1887 bettybanner@gmail.com
ADULT FORUM, Jim Bascom	ifbascom@sbcglobal net
UUFM SINGERS (adult choir), Michael Oldfather	537- 3738
HISTORIAN, Charley Kempthorne	564 -1118 charley@thelifestoryinstitute.com
SUNDAY BULLETIN announcements, Marolyn Caldwell	776-4862
	marolync@flinthills.net